
10. BELFAST ROAD - SCHOOL CROSSING ISLAND

Further to the report considered at the February meeting the Area Engineer
reported, seeking approval for the construction of a pedestrian island for children
attending the Belfast Primary School.  A site visit was made on 16 February by
Board members and Road Safety for Schools steering group representatives to
observe the situation.

The Board decided that it be recommended to the City Services Committee:

1. That a pedestrian island be installed in Belfast Road to the east of the
intersection with Shannon Place.

2. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited on the southern side of Belfast
Road commencing at its intersection with Shannon Place and extending in
an easterly direction for a distance of 36 metres.

3. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited on the northern side of Belfast
Road commencing opposite the eastern kerb-line of Shannon Place and
extending in an easterly direction for a distance of 39 metres.

4. That a footpath be provided in Shannon place on the side that currently does
not have a footpath.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


